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February speaker.  We have received an apology from St John Ambulance for their 

speakers ill health which resulted in an early departure for all on 9 January.  Thankfully we  
got back on track after last month’s disappointment.  Our monthly meeting was a great success 

with 52 members and prospective members attending (we almost ran out of chairs).  The 
meeting was taken by Joyce, who told us the very sad news of Beryl Holland’s death. Beryl 
joined Take Heart in 2001. She was a regular member of the swimming group, and together  
with Michael, her husband, regularly attended our walks, formal lunches and dinners. More 
recently she had attended many of our monthly meetings.  We all send our deepest sympathy to  
Michael and their daughter, Philippa.  Beryl’s funeral will be on 22 February at 1110 at the 
Markeaton Crematorium and afterwards at The Grange (Masonic Hall), 457 Burton Road,  
Derby DE23 6XX.  Michael requests everyone to wear something red to commemorate Beryl’s 
life.  Donations are requested to the RSPCA.  Marilyn said in her introduction that today was  
like a super market offer, “two for the price of one!” meaning that we had two speakers.  The  
first was Sonnie Picker, an experienced First Aider and trained volunteer with St. Johns 
Ambulance.  He runs courses for the Scouts and Guides as well as adult leaders.  Sonnie is a 
heart patient himself and attends Phase 4 exercise class at the Royal.   He came to talk to us 
and demonstrate emergency resuscitation.  By using a model he demonstrated the techniques 
that we should use, firstly by moving the patient onto his/her back and checking to make sure  
that the airways are clear, then as a heart needs oxygen to function to pinch the nose, purse  
the lips and blow hard into the mouth twice. This will inflate the lungs and provide oxygen.  
Secondly begin CPR (Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation) by locking the hands one above the  
other and pressing on the chest with the heel of the hands. This must be done rapidly 30 or  
35 times then check for breathing, if not repeat.  Sonnie said that it was essential to get help 
quickly by phoning 112 or 999.  We all gained a great deal from this demonstration which was  
presented in such a clear and uncomplicated way.  Many of you who are familiar with the theory  
of these techniques will feel much more confident about carrying them out. Our second  
speaker was Dr. Damian Kelly, Consultant Cardiologist at the Royal Hospital. Dr Kelly had 
previously been a registrar to Dr Millar - Craig and now, having spent a year at a specialist 
cardiac hospital in New Zealand has returned.  Dr Kelly based his talk on Angina of which  
there are two types - Stable angina and Unstable angina.  Stable angina is treatable and  
patients can expect to lead normal lives with care. Diagnosis is often made by having an 
angiogram and in severe cases by having an angioplasty (having a stent fitted).  Treatment  
is very effective with a healthy diet, more exercise and less stress.  Stable angina is  
sometimes genetic and can be brought on by strain and stress, over exertion and excessive 
drinking.   It is caused by arteries becoming furred up and therefore insufficient blood and  
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oxygen is reaching the heart.  Statins, taken by many are extremely effective in reducing the 
number of heart attacks by one third.  Unstable angina is much more serious.  Here the wall  
of the artery breaks down, blood clots are formed and a heart attack ensues.  Dr Kelly 
demonstrated his talk with diagrams and pictures and I, for one, am much clearer about the 
about the causes, effects and treatment of angina.  We must thank Dr Kelly very much for  
giving up his precious time talk to us, for as we all know, Consultants are very busy people.   
We hope that he will come again sometime and cover another aspect of heart disease.   

Thank you to both Dr. Kelly and Sonnie Picker.  What a terrific event - so do not miss out  
next month either where we host:- 
 

Our next meeting.  Terry Prater is visually impaired, but it does not prevent him from 

living a very full and active life.  He was born blind, but resisted getting a guide dog as a 
young man because he felt capable of getting around with a white cane.  However, when 
he started tripping over kerbs and walking into lamp posts, he decided to try having a 
guide dog.  On Monday 12th March, Terry, with his wife Kath, will visit Take Heart (Derby) 
bringing along their “Best friend”, a black Labrador guide dog named Lady Olivia.  Terry 
has also written two novels under the pseudonym John Broome, using a talking computer. 
His first novel, The Boyzie Triology, was published in 2004 and a second entitled Climbing 
Kilimanjaro, in 2009.  In 2010, he paid the Guide Dogs for the Blind Association £5,000 to 
name a Guide Dog in memory of his mum, Nell.  An interesting afternoon is in store – don’t 
miss it.  We have also invited Ann Robbens of Allestree, who puppy walks and “boards” 
some of the guide dogs for the Guide Dogs Association. 
 

Informal lunch.  On a cold day in 

January, 15 members dined together 
at the Jonty Farmer on Kedleston 
Road.  The meals were quite good 
and very good value for money.  
Geraldine Lloyd attended her first 
function with us and put on a smile 
when her lunch was consumed by 
someone else (she did receive a 
replacement meal – eventually).  
Nevertheless, there was a great deal 
of good humour amongst the diners 
and they left having made new 
friends.  Where were the rest of you?  
 

A lot of coffee.  For some time, the 

coffee mornings have been getting 
popular but we were stunned but very 
happy to welcome 40 (yes forty) people 
on Tuesday 31 January to the Cathedral 
Coffee Shop.  Trisha said to Michael as 
he set out the tables and chairs “You are 
being very optimistic, aren’t you?”  Well, 
people kept arriving and arriving until 
there was not enough seating to go 
around.  The café manager was 
frantically seeking more and more cups 
and saucers.  There were even a 
number of apologies (perhaps as well).  
There was a great buzz around the tables as newer members mixed and chatted to long serving 
members.  What a terrific response, thank you all so much. 
 



Membership.  It is with much sadness that I report the death of Jack Langham, who  

passed away on 14 January 2012.  Jack had been a member of TH(D) since February 2002.   
He was keen to retain his fitness levels and was a regular at our Wednesday swimming  
sessions for many years.  He also attended cardiac rehabilitation class every week at the  
Royal Derby Hospital.   
We received a letter from Allan & Jean Merigold when they renewed their subscription.  
They have not attended meetings recently due to ill health but say “we enjoy reading about  
the activities of Take Heart and especially in the new format… Best wishes for 2012”.   
Another contact, this time via email, was from Anita & Paul Walker.  They do not get out very 
often and do not have family in the area.  They enjoy their contact with us solely through this 
Newsletter.  Other members who have not been enjoying the best of health recently are Derek 
Skidmore, Jean Sykes, Gwen Williams, Sophie Jardine (BHF) and Ruth Nixon.  Our best  
wishes, thoughts  and prayers are with all of you who are unwell.    
Any correspondence from members is gratefully appreciated, particularly from those of you  
we do not see very often.  Thanks to all of you for such lovely words and for taking the time  
and trouble to write to us. 
Someone we have not seen for several years is Kath Robinson.  She moved to France to  
be with her son Keith.  Michael has been in touch via email with Keith who sends this report:  
Mum is nearly 84 and she has Alzheimerôs and although she is very well with it she would never get to 

emailing!!!  It was my dad, Peter Robinson who was very much the take heart man and mum followed 

 him in that.  Dad died about six years ago and I  moved mum over to France 2 years ago because she 

wasn't really able to look after herself.  In her mind she still connects with Derby - unfortunately we no 

longer have any family there, so she rarely goes back.  However, when she is in the UK she stays with  

one or other of my brothers who still take her to Derby County football matches (they - having moved  

away still support).  She is still good friends with a couple of Derby ladies who now occasionally come 

over here.  She really enjoys reading the newsletter so it would be great if you could still send it by  

email - I print it out for her.  It is important for her to connect with the past.  You may to be interested  

that she is obsessed by her "Take Heart Breakfast".  Woe betide anyone who does not serve her  

2 prunes, 2 apricots, a Weetabix, half a banana and some cranberry juice!  She has stuck to this  

mantra and we get into real trouble if any element of this is missed out.  It is obviously her secret to 

longevity and cranberry juice is not easy to come by in this part of France so I blame you lot!   

Seriously, Dad had a lot of time for your group.  I remember him telling me after his heart attack  

how scary it was trying to lead a normal life afterwards and to take exercise and it became a real  

mission for him to support others after his experience so I wish you all the best for the future and  

that you carry on the good work.  Our thanks go to Keith for this message and hope Kath gets  
some pleasure when reading this note about her. 
On a very positive note, our membership has increased yet again with Geraldine & Anthony 
Lloyd, John & Jean Clarke, Hazel & Gordon Young, John Ruddle and Enid & William Jeffery-
Walker taking our number to 157.   
 

Birthdays.  February birthdays include Paul Riley, Keith Calladine, Les Tibbles, Joyce  

Taylor, Barbara Rowe, Michael Holland, Elaine Hopkins, Lyn Butler and Donna Knowles.  
Best wishes to all of you and we hope you have a wonderful day to remember.  
To make sure we do not miss your birthday get in touch with Michael or April. 
 

Annual Fees.   Thank you to all those who have sent in their annual subscription.  There  

are still a few who have not done so.  We would appreciate it if you would send your  
cheques before the end of February.  Please send your donations to our Treasurer Mrs A  
Howe, 80 Penzance Road, Alvaston, Derby, DE24 0NJ with a cheque payable to Take Heart 
(Derby).  For those of you with family, please direct them to our web site 
www.takeheartderby.co.uk., where they can see what you get up to.  Let Michael know your  
views about other aspects we can bring to our group.  He looks forward to hearing from you.  
Families can also benefit from having the Newsletter emailed to their inbox by signing up as a 
member of Take Heart (Derby).   It is just £5.00 per address, great value (you could buy your 
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family a gift subscription).  So let us all try to achieve that target by recruiting others.  Can you 
recruit another member? 

Derby – Heart City.  Derby 

Heart City has been formally 
announced with a launch which took 
place at the QUAD building on 24 
February.  The event was opened 
by the Mayor of Derby, Cllr Les 
Allen, who gave an overview of the 
BHF initiative.  Derek Ward, Joint 
Director of Public Health then 
highlighted some facts and figures 
about the size of the task in front of 
us.   He was followed by Chief 
Executive of Derby City Council, 
Adam Wilkinson.  Adam outlined the 
hopes and aspirations of the City Council, giving his backing to the initiative.  The BHF 
were represented by Chrish Perera, who explained why the BHF had introduced this 
initiative and what was hoped to be achieved.  Finally, Mick Fox spoke of his experiences 
as a heart patient and what it meant for him and his family and to all the people of Derby to 
be one of just six heart cities in the UK.  The event was well supported, with a number of 
Take Heart (Derby) members present, where TH(D) leaflets and information was made 
available for all those attending.  Reports of the day’s events were reported by the Derby 
Telegraph, Radio Derby and ITV regional news programme, with Trisha Flude being 
interviewed as a patient and gave glowing testimony to TH(D).  Thank you to all those who 
attended, to Dr Kamal Chitkara, Dr Alistair McCance, the TK(D) volunteers for their help in 
directing guests to the event hall.  Watch this space for details of future events where we 
will need your support for this project throughout the next 5 years and beyond?  Who is the 
handsome chap just behind the Mayor?  “Love our City – Love your heart.”   
 

Talking of health issues.   We have received a suggestion from one of our members  

about men over the age of 50 years.  Men are notoriously poor at recognising symptoms and 
health changes that are happening to them.  They do not often talk to their wives or indeed  
to other male friends about health issues – until it is often too late.  We are talking here  
about prostate cancer.  It need not be an issue and a simple blood test could help in  
identifying a problem long before it becomes serious.  “Perhaps you could print a few words 
urging any men over 50 to ask for a PSA test - so many men are suffering needlessly from 
advanced prostate cancer, even with symptoms that for some reason GPs find difficult to 
diagnose or refer!”  Symptoms are: having to rush to the toilet to pass urine, difficulty in  
passing urine, passing urine more often than usual, especially at night, pain on passing urine  
(but this is rare or blood in the urine or semen but again this is very rare.  If this is happening  
to a male in your family, get them to their GP for a PSA blood test.  Medication can be  
prescribed to alleviate the problem and arrange for regular follow-ups.  More often than not  
it does not turn out to be a cancer but if it does, then treatments are available which are not  
life threatening.  Come on you males, man up and be tested.  
 

An old technology.  Cold war technology developed to detect submarines is being used  

to detect heart problems.  It spots artery blockages and faulty heart rhythms that might be  
missed by regular tests.  It has a fabulous name – superconducting quantum interference  
device.  It detects weak signals and can detect heart problems in only twelve minutes and is 
used in a device called Cardiomox.  The device maps electronic heart impulses showing  
direction and intensity and is more sensitive to subtle changes in the heart than standard 
scanning equipment.  Keep heart and faith, it’s on its way.  
 



Programme for 2012.  You should all have received a pre-printed copy of next year’s 

programme.  If you have not received one, then telephone Michael who will arrange a 
replacement.   Initial responses are favourable but what do you think?  Is it good, bad or in 
between?  It contains all of the regular events with day and date details.  Please insert them  
into your diary/calendar so that you do not miss out.  Other events, such as garden parties,  
trips away or changes to the list will be published periodically within the Newsletter.  Again  
pass your comments to Michael.  
 

Change to Programme – mark the change in your diary/calendar.   

The printed programme refers to our Spring Luncheon on the 24 April.  This date is now  
changed to 1 May.  Please ensure you change the date on your calendar or in your diary.   
We still intend to dine at the Engine Shed and menu details will be available shortly.  Marilyn  
has requested that you book your places soon with a £5.00 non-refundable deposit.  Cheques 
should be made payable to “Take Heart (Derby)” and sent to her at 10 Main Avenue, Allestree, 
Derby DE22 2EF or given to her or Barbara Rowe at any event they are attending.  The  
luncheon will consist of a silver service 3 course menu and cost £15.00 (exclusive of wine but 
inclusive of VAT and tea/coffee).  
 

Luncheon on 21 March.  We are due to dine at the International Hotel, Burton Road,  

Derby on 21 March.  If you are intending to be present at this function, would you please  
contact Marilyn on 01332 588756 to confirm (if you book – you pay).  Two courses are £7.95  
and three courses are £9.95.  
 

Comment corner.  We continue to send the Newsletter via email to those who are able 
to receive it.  We are delighted to receive the following feedback: I acknowledge the receipt 
of the January newsletter/Thank you for the quite unexpected birthday cards, Pam and I 
received on our respective birthdays/If it is not too late, Happy and healthful new year to 
you all/News letter received OK.  Plenty of content this time, all interesting/Thanks for your 
newsletter which arrived safely.  Trisha's poem is really good.  Hope to see you at the 
coffee morning at the Cathedral coffee shop/Have read the attached copy of your latest 
newsletter and found it both very interesting and entertaining. You certainly keep the group 
busy! Would like to wish you and the group a very Happy New Year and good luck with all 
the forthcoming ventures/ The annual time table is another matter and that was useful and 
welcome/ It does make me feel less isolated and I do find it interesting 
reading/Downloaded your newsletter this time-no problems.  Enjoyed Trish’s poem and the 
sub header...No Kisses etc.  Maggie was delighted with her 60th birthday card/the new 
programme for 2012 is fantastic, well done. We love to hear from you! 
                                               

Volunteers response.  Thank you to all those who responded to Michael about 

contributing to the Newsletter and as potential committee members.  Michael will discuss 
aspects individually with those concerned.   
 

Charity Coffee Morning.  It was all systems go, with about twenty three bookings 

taken.  Then – another burst pipe at Willowbrook put a ‘dampener’ on proceedings.  
Despite sending out a number of emails and making telephone calls, several people 
turned up on the day, including our President, Dr Julia Baron and discussed Heart City 
matters, making valid suggestions about the way forward.  Michael & Trisha hope to 
arrange another date for this event when normality has been restored to their home.  They 
trust you will support them at that time. 
 

A pay rise?  Research of more than 12,000 people in the USA revealed that those who 

exercise regularly were more likely to achieve an increase in salary, promotion or be 
retained where redundancies were being considered.  Exercise improves a person’s 
productivity and general health levels, reducing time off work and makes them more 
determined, so contributing to the overall good of the company.  Dr Vasilios Kosteas from 



Cleveland State University in Ohio said “In addition to the positive impacts on heart health, 
weight and other medical issues, studies show that exercise leads to improved mental 
function, psychological condition and higher energy levels.  All three of these traits can 
translate into higher earnings”.  So that what I have been doing wrong!  How about you? 
 

Green tea is good for you.  A Tokyo University study of 14,000 men and women 

found that drinking green tea reduced the likelihood of disability by 33%, when consuming 
five cups per day.  Three to four cups a day led to a drop of 25%.  These studies were of 
people over 65 years of age and the more green tea they consumed the more mobile they 
were.  It is not clear why green tea gives such a boost to health.  It contains high levels of 
polyphenols, plant chemicals that cut cholesterol and protect DNA from damage.  Normal 
tea & coffee contain much lower levels.  Here is the catch – DO NOT DRINK IF YOU ARE 
ON WARFARIN – the vitamin K in it can stop warfarin working correctly. 
  

Walking.   Walking is an ideal way of improving your health.  Feel the difference.  It is 

free and safe.  Choose your level from the two very different walks available to you.  
Walking can help you look and feel better, increase energy levels, improve sleep patterns, 
strengthen your heart and circulation, enjoy the environment, increase confidence and 
self- esteem, reduce stress, manage your weight, improve your body functions, make 
friends and experience social benefits.  It’s also much healthier and cheaper than walking 
around the Westfield Centre.  So what are you waiting for?  See below for details of the 
next walk dates and locations!  See you there. 

The first  walk of the year took place at the Cromford Walk on Saturday 28th January.  

The weather was ideal – cool but 
bright.  Fourteen members 
(including new members) walked 
alongside the Cromford Canal 
catching site of tree creepers, 
moorhens, mallards, coot, pied 
wagtail, sheep, lots of mole hills 
and even a dipper.  There were 
also two dogs (picture by 6 year 
old Emma) that appeared to 
have worn their legs down a bit!  

Chris passed on invaluable information to 
Emma about all manner of wildlife and 
vegetation.  At the refuelling point at the 
High Peak Engine Shed’s, four of the fitter 
members strode off up a serious hill whilst 
the lesser mortals “tortoised” back to the 
start point.  Even Michael made the return 
trip this time – a first (although he lagged 
behind on both legs of the journey).  They 
all joined together at the Cromford Mill 
buildings, which now houses shops, 



antiques and historical artefacts etc.  Then it was further refreshments at the restaurant on 
site.  That’s the great thing about tortoise walks – it is not just about walking but having a 
great social occasion as well.  A very interesting and intriguing location, where lottery 
funding is helping to bring the buildings and site back into use.  Ironically, two days after 
our walk, the Derby Telegraph covered a story about the possibility of cleaning up the 
stretch of canal we have just walked – honestly, guvnor, it wasn’t us!  Would you like us to 
organise a trip back to Cromford and to include a lunch and guided tour?  Contact Michael 
if you are interested.  
The Swarkestone to Barrow walk.  Sunday 12th February was a very cold morning, with 
snow still lying in most places.  It seems that most of you decided to stay in and keep 
warm (you are drinking too much coffee these days).  David was joined by Noel and John, 
who had a fabulous walk through some of South Derbyshire’s beautiful countryside on a 
five mile jaunt.  Photography was not available at the time of printing but we hope to 
include more in Next month’s edition.                   
 

If you need help getting to the walks.  Our walks take place in beautiful locations 
around Derbyshire.  The start point can sometimes be difficult to achieve by public 
transport.  Anyone wishing to attend a walk and is in need of transport should telephone 
David Rowe on 01332 767368. 
Reminder, all walks now meet for registration at 9.30 and to walk at 10.00 AM 
 

Evening walks.  The summer months will soon be upon us.  A lot of members have 

expressed interest in evening walks.  Is that you?  Telephone David Rowe on 01332 
767368 to confirm and he will devise some short but interesting local walks. 
 

Day trips.  The Travel Club Trust organise day trips to several locations throughout the 

year, with departures from Mickleover.  One of our members, Bob Bletchley, is the contact 
on 01332 751198.  The next trip is 21 April to the Black Country Museum and priced at 
£18.00, including museum admission.  Many of this years planned trips are repeat visits to 
locations which have proved popular on other occasions, including this museum.  19 May 
there is a visit to Snowdonia, including a trip on the Welsh Highland Railway.  All trips must 
be paid for in advance.  For further details please contact Bob.  Do you want information to 
be published regularly in our Newsletter?  Let Michael know. 
 

National No Smoking Day.  Well you should not be doing it anyway but the BHF are 

holding a National No Smoking Day on 14 March.  With smoking well established as a risk 
factor for heart disease, we should all get involved and raise awareness of smoking and 
heart health?  Quitting smoking is the single best thing you can do for your heart, so 
helping smokers who have heart problems and want to ditch the cigarettes is a vital way 
support groups can help members.  The slogan for No Smoking Day 2012 is ‘take the leap’ 
and smokers will be asked to do this on February 29 – leap year day – and prepare to quit 
smoking on No Smoking Day itself two weeks later on March 14.  Two thirds of smokers in 
the UK say they want to give up and each No Smoking Day, around three quarters of a 
million people make a quit attempt.  This could be just the boost our members need to help 
them take the leap.  Over to you, please make it happen! 
 

Pam’s Pot.  Sent in by Pam Fearn.   As we get older we tend to think that we are unable  

to learn anything new, but I have found this is not the case.  The courses on offer at the Adult 
Learning Centres throughout the area range from making jewellery, origami, sewing, to  
learning a foreign language.  If you know someone who is deaf there are sign language  
classes that you can attend, which would enable you to communicate with them better.   
There are many people who struggle with reading, writing and numeracy, but there are free 
classes to help with this.  These classes are run by friendly tutors who are there to help every 
step of the way. I always wanted to be able to make things with clay.  Although I was 



apprehensive I decided to join a pottery class.  You can decide what it is you would like to 
make.  I have even started to learn how to use the potter’s wheel, although I never state what 
I'm intending to make as I just have to see what turns out.  I have made some very strange 
shaped pots but they are getting better and you can now see what they are supposed to be.   
It is a lovely way to meet people of all ages, especially if you live on your own.  You can have  
a good laugh whilst learning something you might have always wanted to try but never had the 
time or the nerve to do.  You are never too old to learn!  What are you waiting for? 
 

Forthcoming programme. 
February 2012 
 

Friday 24th  “Red for Heart lunch” (wear Red shirts/tops) at The Mill House, Derby Road, 
Milford at 12 noon. 

Saturday 25th  Walking back to health - Tortoise walk, the Cranfleet Walk (2.5 miles).  
Meet at Trent Lock Inn car park, Lock Lane, Long Eaton.  Meet at 09.30 to walk at 10.00.  
Tuesday 28th  Coffee morning at the Cathedral Coffee Shop, 18/19 Irongate, Derby.  Open 
between 10.30 and 11.30 AM. 
Wednesday 29th  Swimming at the Queens Leisure Centre at 3.15 PM. 

March 2012. 
 

Wednesday 7th   Swimming at the Queens Leisure Centre at 3.15 PM. 
Sunday 11th  Walking back to health – Calke Park Walk ( 6 miles).  Meet at the village car 
park in Ticknall.  Meet at 09.30 to walk at 10.00 AM.    
Monday 12th  Speaker Terry Prater and guide dog Lady Olivia “Best Friends”.  
Wednesday 14th   Swimming at the Queens Leisure Centre at 3.15 PM. 
Wednesday 21st  Informal lunch at The International Hotel, Burton Road, Derby at noon.  
Wednesday 21st  Swimming at the Queens Leisure Centre at 3.15 PM. 

Saturday 24th  Walking back to health - Tortoise walk at Darley Abbey (2 miles).  Meet 
at The Abbey pub on Darley Street.  Meet at 09.30 to walk at 10.00 AM. 
Tuesday 27th Coffee morning at the Cathedral Coffee Shop, 18/19 Irongate, Derby.  Open 
between 10.30 and 11.30 AM. 
Wednesday 28th   Swimming at the Queens Leisure Centre at 3.15 PM. 
 

Exercise classes. 
Royal Derby Hospital - Contact Christine Chambers on 01332 785597 for phase 4 rehab only. 
 “Exercise for the Heart”.  Exercise classes with BACR instructors, contact Jane on 07930  
975681.  Classes are run at Draycott and Ilkeston.  
“Mobile Sports Therapy” with BACR instructor, contact Matt on 01332 832224 or 07714718910. 
 

Swimming. 
Every Wednesday afternoon between 3.15 and 4.00 PM, an exclusive swimming session  
for Take Heart (Derby) members only, at the Queens Leisure Centre.  So come on down  
and enjoy a relaxing swim in the heated pool.  The cost is £2.15 or £1.70 (for those with a  
"passport to swim").  Telephone for the pool is 01332 641444.   

 

Contacts. 
If members have a problem and would like to talk to someone in private, please telephone  
one of our “listening ears” Jean Percival 01332 512112, Geoff & Jean Sykes 01332 549229.  
Any queries, comments or questions about Take Heart (Derby) should be directed to our  
Chairman Michael Flude on 01332 380219, by post to Willowbrook, Markeaton Lane,  
Derby DE22 4NH or email michael.flude@takeheartderby.co.uk  
Items for the newsletter should be sent to Pat Fitton on 01332 342544 or to 1, Princes Drive,  
Littleover, Derby DE23 6DX or email patfitton@aol.com 
If anyone has a special birthday or anniversary, tell April on 01332 751149 or Michael.  
Any ideas or suggestions for speakers should be sent to Marilyn on 01332 558756.  

 

Affiliated to the British Heart Foundation 
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